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We are excited to present our first MCB GSA newsletter! Have ideas for what you 

would like to see in our next issue, or interested in contributing? Fill out this form 

to let us know (https://goo.gl/forms/Fp3atOyTYCA9ftAm1), or send suggestions to 

abdulla3@illinois.edu. In order to make sure you stay updated throughout the se-

mester, make sure to subscribe to the MCB GSA E-mail list. 
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A Letter from the President 
Jessica Kelliher 

Dear MCBees, 

The Fall 2017 semester was a buzzing one for the MCB 
GSA! Our first annual Research Symposium was held 
mid-August, coinciding with the arrival on campus of 
the first-year MCB graduate students. With 5 talks and 
over 50 posters presented, the Symposium provided an 
opportunity for current students to hear about their 
colleaguesô work and gave first-year students a more in
-depth look into potential thesis labs. In addition to our 
regular (and regularly successful) monthly happy hours, 
we held a fall potluck and a holiday party, bringing 
together scores of students from all corners of MCB. 
On the community outreach front, we have continued 
our DIY Days each month at the Orpheum Childrenôs 
Museum and hosted two stimulating BioCaf® events at 
the Champaign Public Library.  

Excitingly, we also initiated a variety of new programs 
to benefit graduate students and community members 
alike. Science on Tap, a monthly community outreach 
event held at Riggs Beer Company in Urbana, provides 
a platform for graduate students to present their 
research to the public. The event has drawn in dozens 
of community members and fellow graduate students 
keen to learn, local brew in hand, about the fascinating 
science going on in MCB. In November, we held the 
first meeting of a new journal club in which invited 
faculty members pick literature and facilitate discussion 
by MCBees. Additionally, the GSA has begun working 
with the School of MCB to host a career development 
seminar series. Through this partnership, we hope to 
provide valuable career development opportunities for 
trainees at any stage in their career. We are also in the 
process of establishing new, regular science outreach  

 
events in local schools, so keep an eye out for more 
outreach opportunities coming soon! 

We sincerely thank those of you who participated and 
donated last semester. We hope it is evident that the GSA 
Board is working hard to bring more programming to the 
MCBees and to better publicize our activities on campus 
and in the community. The GSA is here to benefit MCB 
graduate students, but our value extends beyond the 
bounds of the University, into libraries, classrooms, and 
more. Our continued success depends on your 
involvement, so join the hive: volunteer, participate, 
donate (we still have MCBee mugs for sale!), or gives us 
ideas to improve your GSA. 

All the best, 
Jess and the GSA Board 
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Just over two years ago, the MCB Graduate Student 
Association (MCB GSA, MCBees) was founded by its 
inaugural board. As a part of its founding, the position of 
Outreach Chair was created, and with it, a focused effort 
to increase public science literacy in the Champaign-
Urbana community through outreach. The inspiration for 
the Outreach Committee came from the recognition that 
as scientists, we can do much more to communicate the 
importance of our science (in an understandable way) to 
the communities that support us. Since December 2015, 
the MCBees have participated in 24 outreach events, 
most of which were organized in-part or in-full by the 
MCBees, and many have been collaborations with other 
groups in the area. 

The outreach efforts that are currently being spearhead-
ed by Mara Livezey, the chair of the Outreach Commit-
tee, have two main aims. The first aim is to increase the 
understanding and appreciation of science in adults in 
the community. The second is to focus our efforts on 
underrepresented minorities in science, to help them 
identify as scientists and increase their retention in 
STEM fields. 

Our adult-focused outreach has come in the form of two 
different seminar series. The first, BioCafe, was inspired 
by TED talks and is done in collaboration with Cham-
paign Public Library. BioCafe is a seminar series given 
by faculty in the school of MCB, either about the re-
search they do, or about a scientific subject that is topi-
cal and of importance to them. Thus far in the seminar 
series, we have learned about: genetically modified or-
ganisms, the human microbiomeôs impact on health and 
disease, the physiological effect of compounds related 
to those found in cannabis, and science-denial and cli-
mate change. There has been an overwhelmingly posi-
tive reaction to these seminars, with great participation 
from the Champaign-Urbana community. We have two 
more seminars planned this spring: April 9

th
 and May 

15
th
 so keep a look-out for those! The second seminar 

series, Science on Tap, is organized by Jessica Kelliher, 
GSA President and Academic Chair, and hosted at 
Riggs Beer Company. This series is given by graduate 
students at UIUC about their research and occurs the 
third Sunday of every month. With the first two seminars 
completed, ñwe are thrilled with the success of Science 
on Tap and with the number of community members we 
have drawn to these events. The presentations have 
been informative, accessible, and engaging, and the 
audience has asked insightful questions that led to very 
lively discussionsò said President Jessica Kelliher. We 
are very pleased by the turnout for both events and are 
working to increase the participation of community 
members through increased visibility and cooperation 
with local news sources. 

 The outreach efforts focused on young people and chil-
dren come in a variety of recurring events. For children 
ages 4+, MCBees participate in the Orpheum Childrenôs 

MCBee Outreach: Spreading the Buzz of Science to the Champaign-Urbana 
Community  
Mara Livezey  

Science Museumôs DIY Weekend Wizards program. On 
the second Saturday of each month, MCBees plan and 
prepare hands-on science activities for the visitors of the 
museum. Our most popular events have included look-
ing at slides under a microscope, invisible ink, and 
measuring combustion with candles. We also participate 
twice yearly in Girls Do Science, where female graduate 
students talk with elementary-school-aged girls about 
what they do in lab while working through a scientific 
activity. Additionally, the MCBees have partnered with I-
STEM, UIUCôs STEM education initiative, for a series of 
events including DNA days, and most recently, a multi-
disciplinary summer camp. These events have focused 
on exposing underrepresented minority students from 
Urbana High School to various aspects of biology and 
how to pursue higher education and careers in STEM 
fields. Jeremiah Heredia, a 4

th
 year student in the de-

partment of biochemistry and frequent volunteer, said ñI 
volunteer because itôs fun hanging out with other 
MCBees outside of school. But more importantly, I was 
inspired to enter science through similar programs. I 
know how powerful these programs could be to students 
and it just feels right to give back.ò Lastly, the Outreach 
Committee is always looking to expand our efforts in the 
community. Our current motivation is to expand our 
reach into the public schools of Champaign-Urbana. We 
are in the process of starting a new partnership with Jef-
ferson Middle School, so we can get into classrooms to 
encourage young students to stay curious about, and 
consider careers in science. 

Over the past two years, the MCBees have built a ro-
bust program of outreach with the aim of increasing 
public science literacy in our community. We are thank-
ful for the hard work of all our volunteers, and welcome 
any suggestions for additional outreach activities. 

For more information, to suggest an additional outreach 
idea, or to volunteer for our next outreach event, please 
email mara.livezey@gmail.com. 








